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2015 Newsletter Issue 1 (April) 
 
The front page will always feature a photo of a club model or models so make sure you 
help by sending your photoôs (and articles) to anthclif@tiscali.co.uk if you want to be in line 
for a front page feature. 

 
 
 
 
 
The Black Horse Spitfire IX 
belonging to Mark McKee. 
It has a 2m wingspan and 
air retracts.  Control is from 
Savox servos and the thrust 
is provided by a 33cc OS 
petrol engine. 
It is very impressive in flight, 
and although Mark says the 
build quality is a little on the 
weak side, he does seem to 
enjoy flying it. 
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The comments contained within this newsletter do not necessarily reflect the opinion or 
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nor the club shall take responsibility for the content of articles submitted or published in 
this newsletter. 
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Editorial 
Iôm not really quite sure how this happens, but here I am writing the newsletters yet again.  
The first one of the year is always the tricky one as not much happens over the winter 
months, and this year was no exception.  Weather has kept us indoors for far too much 
time, and indoors generally means away from other club members.  As with many people I 
have tried to spend some of this time doing shedly things preparing models for this yearôs 
flying season.  This has largely been split between two projects: a pair of Mig 15s, and an 
80 inch Savage Cruiser.  I must admit though, that I often find motivation flagging when it 
is cold and wet and I am not flying regularly.  It is daft really that the very time that I have 
more opportunity to get construction done is the time that I lose the drive to do so.  To be 
honest a problem with retracts on the Migs has basically stopped them in their tracks for a 
couple of months.  I have a plan to solve the problem, but they have just been left on the 
bench for now.  The Savage Cruiser, however, has plodded on despite the usual ridiculous 
problems that turn a relatively simple ARTF into something much more involved (like the 
supplied pilot and seats being too big to pass into the fuselage!). 
The reason for the difference is quite simple I think.  It is having a reason and a timeframe.  
Basically I have a couple of EDF models, and although I really do want a Mig it isnôt really 
needed so not having it in the air just yet isnôt a problem.  The Cruiser though was part of a 
pact with Ian B to have a big high winger ready for spring and for the scale league.  This 
seems to put a different spin on things as we have both been egging each other on to get 
finished.  He won, but only by a couple of weeks. 
It is an interesting thought though, and one that fits with the idea of the annual RCM&E 
mass build.  Give people a project and a required completion date and you get results.  
Just look at the number of mass build aircraft that appear at their fly in and you can see 
that it works.  Maybe I needed an event that required a Mig?  Still the clocks have changed 
now so the lighter nights and the prospect of flying more regularly should prompt some 
action again. 

Ant 

 

The Business End 
The AGM returned the same committee members as last year: 

Chairman   Colin Martin 
Secretary   Andrew Lowthian 
Treasurer   David Burton 
Comp Sec   Martin Brookes 
Newsletter Editor  Anthony Cliffe 
Webmaster   Billy Bennett 
Executive Member  Bill Bonner 
Safety Officer  Roger Salmon 

Financially we are in good shape and membership currently stands at 52 which is good for 
this point in the year. 
 

Leverôs 
We have had two events at Leverôs since the last newsletter; the AGM and the hot pot 
supper.  The AGM was a civilised affair as usual and showed the club is on a solid footing.  
Minor changes to the constitution were discussed and a small increase in club 
subscriptions agreed.  A new type of membership was also introduced, an honorary 
membership for longstanding members who no longer fly but would like to remain part of 
the club. 
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The hot pot supper was, as 
usual, an excellent social 
event.  The Lever club 
provided a good range of 
main course and desert 
dishes, and plenty of them.  
The food was again in a 
completely different class to 
when we were at Withens 
Lane.  The speaker was 
Robin Bird who delivered 
an excellent illustrated talk 
about his father Bob Bird, 
who was employed by the 
military as an aircraft 
photographer in WW2.  The 
photographs were 
interesting and often 
impressive, with many 
being shown publicly for the 
first time.  However, it was the stray cat called Pyro that he smuggled on flights until it 
became a good luck mascot to keep gremlins away that I found interesting.  Particularly as 
at one point its body heat prevented frostbite in his hands.  Can you imagine how 
Elfinsafety would explode at finding something like this out now!  Anyway, our thanks must 
go out to both the Lever club and to Robin, and also to Martin and Colin for setting it up.  It 
is a shame only 22 club members chose to support such an enjoyable evening. 
The next club meeting is in the Lever club on 4th June. 
 

Out In The Park 
Arrowe Park has been underused by us over the 
last few months, as we went through yet another 
wet and windy winter.  (Can anybody else 
remember winters that were crisp and with 
regular calm dry flying days?)  Anyway, things 
have booked up recently and as March turned to 
April a decent boost in temperature arrived as 
well.  Donôt forget that now the clocks have 
changed again we have gained extra flying time 
in the morning.  In addition to our normal flying 
times, electric models can now be flown from 
9:00am to 10:30am every day until the clocks go 
back again. 
The strip itself seems to be in reasonable 
condition and we must be due for the grass to be 
cut around now.  As soon as it is I can see the 
EDF models suddenly coming out in force again.  
For now though, be aware that where the cars 
get parked is still muddy and slippery in places, 
so be careful as we havenôt had the April 
showers yet. 
Over the next few weeks you may well spot a couple of small additions to our flying field; 
signs saying who we are and that we use the field for flying.  It has taken a bit of wrangling 
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through the tangled web of council bureaucracy to get them sorted, but they are for two 
reasons.  The first is that when the police were called to assist in a small incident last year 
there was no immediate obvious proof that we had a right to be there.  The second is that 
our lease actually states there should be a sign in the park, and ever since the big notice 
board in Champions car park was removed, that hasnôt been the case.  Anyway, keep a 
look out for them. 

 
 

Undercover 
Indoor flying has finished for the winter 
season now and is due to start again in 
October.  Pensby sports hall had variable 
attendance through the winter, including 
some members who generally donôt fly 
outdoors.  It provides a valuable opportunity 
to fly regardless of how terrible conditions 
are outside, and I for one flew more times at 
Pensby than I did at Arrowe Park at one 
point.  I know some people view it as 
ñoutdoor or nothingò because of the size of 
models involved, but if you havenôt tried it 
maybe you should.  When it starts up again 
in October consider getting an indoor model, 
as there were points this year when it was 
ñindoor or not at allò, and itôs good fun.  
 
 
 

New For 2015 
The winter months are generally a time for either building, constructing or obtaining new 
models.  This year is no exception, and the pictures I have snapped or been sent on the 
following page are proof. 
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Listen Before Talk ï 2015 changes to 2.4GHz 
After about 6 years in the pipeline, 2015 brought in new regulations governing how 2.4GHz 
is used in radio control (under the snappy name of EU standard EN 300 328 V1.8.1).  It is 
interesting how different manufacturers have decided to deal with this, but first what does it 
mean.  Put simply our transmitters do something called frequency hopping.  The idea is 
that they grab two different channels without us realising it and move between them if the 
signal strength drops on the one actually being used.  The main change for 2015 was that 
transmitters had to listen for available channels before transmitting, although it was not the 
only change.  The new rules to not prevent existing equipment from being used, their 
impact is on what can now be sold.  What follows is my take on the situation, so apologies 
if I have got anything wrong. 
SPEKTRUM: They were already in trouble a few years ago for their version of frequency 
hopping as it picked two channels then stuck to them.  As a result they brought out DSMX 
to replace DSM2.  Until now the new DSMX transmitters have worked with DSM2 
receivers, but not anymore.  Nothing leaving the factory now (even repairs) can transmit 
DSM2, but as DSMX has been around for a good few years they are hoping the effect will 
be minimal.  Your only problem is if you have an older (pre 2011) DSM2 only transmitter 
as you wonôt be able to buy any new receivers.  
FUTABA: FASST does not fit the new rules, so it appears Futaba have a simple solution 
which is to stop selling anything to do with it and withdraw all support.  That said, I have 
read that the 14SG and 18MZ can have the firmware upgraded to be compliant, although I 
am not really sure how this would work if you canôt get receivers.  Unfortunately, it looks as 
though it is just end of the road, although it looks as though you can still buy stuff that was 
imported before January 1st at the moment (including transmitters!). 
FRSKY: Taranis and its variants have always been designed to be programmable in the 
extreme.  As of January 1st all transmitters and receivers were shipped with a new version 
of the firmware, meaning new transmitters canôt talk to old receivers  (X series) and old 
transmitters canôt talk to new receivers (X series).  However, they have put both old and 
new firmware versions on the website and users can upgrade (or downgrade) accordingly 
to ensure a match.  Not ideal, but it means at worst a bit of faffing about. 
HITEC: AFHSS is already compliant. 
JETI: Duplex is already compliant. 
JR: DMSS is already compliant. 
MULTIPLEX: M-Link had some question marks over it as they kept quiet, but apparently is 
compliant. 
GRAUPNER: They have a big notice on their website about their HoTT system.  It is a 
little confusing though as it claims they are all fully compliant, then says that the 
transmitters will be able to be upgraded with a software update by users without the need 
to buy new receivers.  Not completely clear, but again looks like possible faffing but no 
discontinuing or cost. 

CLEAR AS MUD! 
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Shorts 
 
Mike Checkley recently exhibited a vice he designed and constructed at the Midland Model 
Engineering Show and did rather well. 

 
 
We all seem to have fairly powerful battery chargers now that require a 12V input.  A big 
car battery is fine for running them at the field, but at home a hefty (read expensive) power 
supply is needed.  Pete Whitehead (ex WRCFS member) 
pointed something out to me that would cut costs down.  
Whenever we throw away an old PC we throw away a 
powerful 12V power supply.  All it takes to make it work is to 
trick it into thinking the computer is still attached, which 
basically means attaching a resistor between the +12V and 
the 0V connections.  I know it works, because he set one up 
to run a battery charger for an event I was running.  If you 
fancy the idea a quick internet search will throw up many 
websites giving precise instructions. 
 

Roger Salmon is 
busy building a 1/4 
scale Fokker DVIII 
from a Balsa USA 
kit.  This is having 
just completed a 
Mick Reeves 
Sopwith Camel. 
 

 
 

 
 
 


